
 

 

 

Temple Meadow Newsletter 
Friday 28th April 2023 

Best regards, Ms Walsh—Headteacher 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Year 2 Writers—I have just had a lovely distraction with four highly-talented Year 2 writers sharing 

their work with me. The quality of the writing is absolutely stunning; they have all received a 

Headteacher Award and we have included a copy of their work in this 

newsletter. All four pupils are all very proud and rightly so.  

I do hope you are taking the opportunity to look up when you are on the school site 

and admire our amazing cherry tree which is in full blossom; it looks magnificent. 

It was lovely to see our Sow and Grow Parents/Carers working alongside Year 1  

pupils this week in a project led by Mrs Bayley. 

New Reception Intake—We are busy preparing all the actions linked to welcoming our Reception 2023 cohort. 

Current Nursery pupils, who are due to start with us September, alongside pupils new to Temple Meadow, will 

receive communication and a welcome letter from us as we close this week.  

Strikes—Fortunately, we have had minimal impact linked to Teacher strike action. We do risk assess each 

planned strike day and everything you need to know is always communicated to you on the School Website. 

Late Collection— Please be reminded that we have an uncollected child policy which is available to view on our 

school website. It is very important that children are collected promptly at the end of the school day. Please do 

be aware that we are currently reviewing out late collection charges so that they are in line with other settings. 

Charges will be applied for each 15 minutes of lateness. The policy outlines the steps we take and when social 

care become involved when a child has not been collected from school. Thank you for your support with 

prompt collections. 

Thank you to all of the Parents/Carers and Grandparents that 
attended our Speech and Language Stay and Play sessions in Early 
Years last week. We had an overwhelming turn out and it was  
lovely to see children, supported by their adults, engaging in  
communication and language based activities. Ruth Lowe, our  
allocated Speech and Language Therapist, was in attendance and 
many of our families took the opportunity to seek advice, guidance 
and support. If you do have any concerns regarding your child’s 

speech and language development, please do speak to their class teacher, or myself, 
Mrs Van Straaten.  

 



 

Book Corner Competition 

Year 1 Tomlinson have recently won the book corner competition for Spring 2. 

"It was incredibly eye-catching, and we loved the range of materials and books they had 
in there for the children. It really made us want to snuggle up and read a book." Chloe—
Year 6 

Learning 4 Life – Puberty and Periods  

Linked to our 
Learning 4 Life 
(L4L) curriculum, 

we are pleased to share that we now 
have a range of books in school linked to 
puberty and periods. These books are 
available for you as Parents/Carers to 
borrow should you need support 
explaining such changes to your 
children.   

Should you wish to borrow one of these 
books, please make a request via email to 
tm.admin@meadow.sandwell.sch.uk, this 
will be passed on to your child’s class teacher. A book will then be loaned using our library system, recorded 
against your child’s junior librarian account and sent home discretely in an envelope to you at handover.   

Language of the Month 

As part of our MFL curriculum, we will begin to celebrate a Language of the Month.  

Each month we will learn some keywords and phrases in the new language. This 
month we are learning some Polish. 

Coronation Day 

 On Friday 5th May 2023, we will be celebrating the King’s Coronation. We are 

therefore inviting children to attend school dressed in their party clothes or comfy 

clothes that they would typically wear. However, all children must wear sensible 

shoes (trainers or flat shoes) as during the day some ‘active’ activities are planned. 

Please see the letter sent last month which features on our school website. 

Book Fair 

We are excited to announce that our Scholastic book fair arrives at Temple Meadow from Monday 15th May 
2023 to Thursday 18th May 2023. It is a brand-new, half price book fair, with many books reduced to £1.50, 
£2.50 and £3.50. 

The book fair will be open to Parents/Carers and pupils on these dates between 3:30pm and 4pm in the Dance 
Studio. Please note that access to the book fair is via the Dance Studio entrance on the Wrights Lane carpark.  

Please see the letter sent out this week for further information. 

Other News 
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The UK Government has introduced a requirement for 
voters to show photo ID when voting at a polling 
station at some elections. This new requirement will 
apply for the first time in England at the local 
elections on Thursday 4 May 2023.  

WHICH FORMS OF ID CAN I USE TO VOTE? 

You may already have a form of photo ID that is 
acceptable. You can use any of the following: 

• Passport issued by the UK, any of the Channel 
Islands, the Isle of Man, a British Overseas Territory, an EEA state or a 
Commonwealth country 

• A photo driving licence issued by the UK, any of the Channel Islands, the Isle of 
Man, or an EEA state (this includes a provisional driving licence) 

• A Blue Badge 
• Older Person’s Bus Pass 
• Disabled Person’s Bus Pass 
• Freedom Pass 
• Identity card bearing the Proof of Age Standards Scheme hologram (a PASS card) 
• Biometric immigration document 
• Ministry of Defence Form 90 (Defence Identity Card) 
• National identity card issued by an EEA state 
For more information on which forms of photo ID will be accepted, visit The 
Electoral Commission website or call their helpline on 0800 328 0280. 

• You need photo ID to vote at a polling station. 
• Which ID you need to vote at a polling station. 
• No ID? How to get some for free. 
 
To hear more about the 2023 elections, visit: www.sandwell.gov.uk/elections2023 
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A reminder that all of our important dates now 
feature on our School Website. 

 

Any changes to dates/times are updated  
immediately via the website which means what you see 
is always live information. To find the dates, simply head 
to our website, click Parents & Carers then Calendar of 

Dates. 






